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61/18
Apologies. 
Cllrs. S Bilbie and T Mcdonagh.  Cllr. J Earwaker for her late arrival. The Clerk informed members, due to an oversight, that he had omitted to send out copies of the agenda and minutes to County Cllr. Pain, the Police and the Press. 
62/18
Declarations of Interest.

Cllr. J Gilbert declared an interest in Agenda Item 15 relating to Website/Social Media.
63/18
Dispensation Requests.

None.
64/18
Public Participation.
Helen Bentley drew members’ attention to the decision by the County Council to remove the funding for the Sure Start Children’s Centre at the Library which had now been confirmed. It was anticipated that the Centre would close in March 2019. The loss of the income from the Centre would have a devastating effect on the Library’s finances.

It was agreed to contact the Library to obtain information on the impact of the closure and to ascertain in what ways the Parish Council could be of assistance in helping to retain and maintain this important local community facility.

The Chairman thanked Helen for her comments.

65/18
Minutes of the Meeting Held on 11th June 2018.
Resolved that the Minutes of the Meeting held on the 11th June 2018, copies of which had been previously circulated to members, be signed by the Chairman as a true record.

66/18
Matters arising from the Minutes of the Meeting held on 11th June 2018.
Minute 46/18 – Silent Soldier – The Clerk informed members that delivery was expected by the end of the week.
Minute 46/18 – Visit of MP – The meeting had been confirmed for Friday 14th September. It was agreed to have a 6.00 pm start with the meeting being held at the Sports Centre. 
Minute 53/18 – Street Naming – The Clerk informed members that an article would appear in the next issue of the Communicata to enable any living relatives to have the opportunity to comment on the proposals. 

Minute 49/18 – ‘Lest We Forget’ Seat – The Clerk informed members that the seat would be located next to the pavement on the grassed area between the Green and High Street where currently there was a rail missing. The rail, when replaced, would be routed behind the seat.
67/18
Police, District and County Councillors’ Reports.

District Cllr. Wood reported on the following:
Public Open Spaces Policy Review
A review of our existing Open Spaces Policy is to be carried out it will be

considering whether it is appropriate to adopt open spaces as and when they are offered

by developers to the council and when the developer is no longer able / wishes to maintain

such space, the council needs to consider with care the costs implications to the council

adopting these open spaces as they will lead to a greater spend in maintain ace.

Good News

The Council had a successful prosecution of a fly-tipper. The individual concerned pleaded

guilty to 4 charges of fly- tipping with fines, costs and a victim surcharge now has a

financial penalty of £4473.33 to pay. This brings a message that the Council will enforce
against those caught fly-tipping and bring charges. This is a substantial sum of money for a

mindless act of spoiling our countryside.
Lottery

The council is delighted to see that the Harborough District Community Lottery is well

supported – we have over 30 local good causes now registered to benefit from the sale

of the local lottery tickets.

Cllr. Wood also updated members on a new procedure introduced for planning applications whereby ward councillors would be consulted by the case officer before the application was approved by the Planning Committee. If the ward councillor had concerns about the development the ward councillor could call in the application.
There were no County Councillor or Police reports.

The Chairman thanked Cllr. Wood for her report.

68/18
Accounts.
The Clerk submitted details of accounts due for payment, copies of which were circulated to members at the meeting, as set out below:
	Cheque
	Cde.
	Name
	
	
	
	
	
	Description
	
	
	
	
	      Amount

	5290
	136
	ESPO
	
	
	
	Shelving
	
	164.95
	

	5290
	140
	ESPO
	
	
	
	Toilet Rolls & Black Sacs
	
	66.10
	

	5290
	48
	ESPO
	
	
	
	Office Supplies
	
	11.65
	

	
	
	
	
	
	Subtotal Cheque No.
	5290
	
	242.70
	

	5291
	580
	Mark Harrod
	
	
	
	Puncture Wheel
	
	61.56
	

	5292
	634
	Fleckney Communicata
	
	
	
	Delivery of NP consultation
	
	100.00
	

	5292
	60
	Fleckney Communicata
	
	
	
	Delivery of Annual Report
	
	100.00
	

	
	
	
	
	
	Subtotal Cheque No.
	5292
	
	200.00
	

	5293*
	652
	Straightline Fencing
	
	
	
	Barrier repairs
	
	50.00
	

	5294
	634
	Fleckney Library
	
	
	
	Room Hire
	
	50.00
	

	5295
	580
	Replay Maintenance Ltd
	
	
	
	Power Sweep
	
	305.10
	

	5296
	54
	Ricoh
	
	
	
	Photocopying
	
	15.19
	

	5296
	168
	Ricoh
	
	
	
	Photocopying
	
	15.19
	

	
	
	
	
	
	Subtotal Cheque No.
	5296
	
	30.38
	

	5297
	233
	JMG Amenity
	
	
	
	Herbicide Treatment
	
	90.00
	

	5298
	174
	Refreshment Systems Ltd
	
	
	
	Vending Machine Lease
	
	70.54
	

	5298
	174
	Refreshment Systems Ltd
	
	
	
	Vending Machine Lease
	
	27.07
	

	5298
	174
	Refreshment Systems Ltd
	
	
	
	Vending Machine Lease
	
	38.21
	

	
	
	
	
	
	Subtotal Cheque No.
	5298
	
	135.82
	

	5299
	139
	Regent Samsic
	
	
	
	Cleaning
	
	328.58
	

	5300
	178
	Water Plus
	
	
	
	Water Services
	
	164.85
	

	5301
	254
	Guardian
	
	
	
	Gate Security
	
	139.87
	

	5301*
	658
	Guardian
	
	
	
	Gate Security
	
	139.89
	

	
	
	
	
	
	Subtotal Cheque No.
	5301
	
	279.76
	

	5302
	634
	Cocouk
	
	
	
	Banner
	
	48.00
	

	5303
	632
	 J Flower   (HP Instant Ink)
	
	
	
	Ink Replacement Service
	
	17.99
	

	5304
	75
	Fields in trust
	
	
	
	Subscription
	
	50.00
	

	5305
	9
	R J Everitt
	
	
	
	Wages
	
	477.19
	

	5306
	255
	R Deamer
	
	
	
	Wages
	
	250.37
	

	5307
	12
	J Flower
	
	
	
	Wages
	
	623.45
	

	5308
	513
	J Prescott
	
	
	
	Wages
	
	1,506.58
	

	5309
	160
	S Leech
	
	
	
	Wages
	
	182.11
	

	5310
	160
	R Dempsey
	
	
	
	Wages
	
	225.33
	

	5310
	364
	R Dempsey
	
	
	
	Wages
	
	313.20
	

	
	
	
	
	
	Subtotal Cheque No.
	5310
	
	538.53
	

	5311
	160
	E S Lloyd
	
	
	
	Wages
	
	58.74
	

	5312
	160
	HMRC
	
	
	
	Tax & NI
	
	86.00
	

	5312
	255
	HMRC
	
	
	
	Tax & NI
	
	47.80
	

	5312
	12
	HMRC
	
	
	
	Tax & NI
	
	415.60
	

	5312
	27
	HMRC
	
	
	
	Tax & NI
	
	46.51
	

	5312
	513
	HMRC
	
	
	
	Tax & NI
	
	315.37
	

	5312
	517
	HMRC
	
	
	
	Tax & NI
	
	160.73
	

	
	
	
	
	
	Subtotal Cheque No.
	5312
	
	1,072.01
	

	5313
	51
	J H Flower
	
	
	
	Petty Cash
	
	100.00
	

	5314
	136
	J Prescott    (Toolstation.com)
	
	
	
	Toilet Repairs
	
	10.27
	

	5314
	136
	J Prescott    (Leon Global Ltd)
	
	
	
	Tap Washers
	
	1.67
	

	5314
	778
	J Precott      (Paragon)
	
	
	
	Insect Hotel
	
	21.12
	

	
	
	
	
	
	Subtotal Cheque No.
	5314
	
	33.06
	

	5315
	60
	Shire Press
	
	
	
	Printing Annual Report
	
	279.00
	

	DD7
	753
	Public Works Loan Board
	
	
	
	Public Works Loan
	
	457.96
	

	DD7
	754
	Public Works Loan Board
	
	
	
	Public Works Loan
	
	6,388.25
	

	
	
	
	
	
	Subtotal Cheque No.
	DD7
	
	6,846.21
	

	DD9
	512
	Nest
	
	
	
	Pension Contributions
	
	37.34
	

	DD9
	513
	Nest
	
	
	
	Pension Contributions
	
	44.80
	

	DD9
	50
	Nest
	
	
	
	Pension Contributions
	
	9.78
	

	DD9
	9
	Nest
	
	
	
	Pension Contributions
	
	11.73
	

	DD9
	255
	Nest
	
	
	
	Pension Contributions
	
	15.03
	

	
	
	
	
	
	Subtotal Cheque No.
	DD9
	
	118.68
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	Total
	£14,140.67
	



*Payments in respect of the Playing Field Charity Management Agreement
The Clerk reported that the total receipts in June 2018 amounted to £3,258.94 (Excluding VAT).
The Clerk submitted a Bank Reconciliation Statement at 30th June 2018.
The Clerk also submitted a Petty Cash Statement for the period 1st April to 30th June. 

Resolved that:
(i) The accounts as set out above be approved for payment.
(ii) The information on receipts be received and noted
(iii) The Bank Reconciliation Statement at 30th June 2018 be received and noted.
(iv) The Petty Cash Statement be received and noted.

69/18    Correspondence.
There was no correspondence.
Cllr. Dainton informed members she had received a telephone call from Mrs Packer about the land on Leicester Road that had been discussed at the last meeting. The Clerk informed members that a response was awaited from the County Council on what action it proposed to take. Cllr. Dainton said she would let Mrs Packer know what the current situation was.

70/18
Employees and Chairs Reports.
Members’ considered the report of the Street Orderly, copies of which had been previously circulated to members. 
There was no report from the Chairman.

Resolved that the report of the Street Orderly be received and noted.

71/18
Recreation Committee.
Members received the minutes of the Recreation Committee that was held on 25th June 2018 copies of which had been previously circulated.
The Chairman asked for clarification on why the request from the Air Ambulance for a clothes bank at the Leicester Road Recreation Ground had not been approved.  

Resolved the minutes of the Recreation Committee be received and noted.

72/18
Planning Applications.
Members considered and commented on planning applications received since the last meeting as set out in the table below:

	Reference
	Proposal
	Location
	Comments

	18/00819/TPO


	Works to trees.


	Moores Cottage, Leicester Road
	No comments.

	18/00962/FUL
	Single storey side/rear extension.
	16 Sawbrook
	No comments.

	18/00996/FUL
	Erection of a building in the rear garden to be used for the training and care of a young person with special needs (retrospective)
	103 Leicester Road
	Comment – Ensure building is only used for the purpose specified in the planning application i.e. for the training and care of a young person with special needs.



The meeting was adjourned during the discussion on 18/00996/FUL to allow members the opportunity to view the structure from the Recreation Ground.

The Clerk also informed members that a revised application had been received for the High Street development with a reduced number of dwellings, the retail units set back from the road frontage, some changes to house designs and site layout together with an updated flood risk assessment. It was agreed that the revised application would be initially considered by the Planning Committee at its meeting in August.
Resolved that the Clerk informs Harborough District Council of the Parish Council’s comments on planning applications as set above.
73/18
Request for Financial Assistance.
Members considered an application from the Peter Pan Pre-school Charity, copies of which had been previously circulated to members, requesting financial assistance to enable the Charity to continue to provide an affordable and quality child care provision for the more disadvantaged families in Fleckney. Cllr. Earwaker informed members that the Village Hall had agreed a temporary reduction in the rent for the use of the Village Hall which would run until December 2018. Members felt it would be helpful, before making a decision, if the Manager could attend the next meeting to answer questions on the application.

Resolved that:
(i) A decision on the application be deferred to the next meeting.

(ii) The Manager of the Peter Pan Pre-school Charity be invited to attend the next meeting to answer questions on the application.
74/18
Community Orchard.

Members gave consideration to the provision of a Community Orchard on land off Kestrel Close. The matter had been discussed with Harborough DC who owned and maintained the land and no objections had been raised to the idea. The overall cost was likely to be in the region of £2,000 but grants were available to reduce that cost and there may also be possibility of some local sponsorship. Residents on the Saddington Grange Estate would need to be consulted as the area proposed for the orchard formed part of the open space that was provided when the development was built.

Resolved that:

(i) The provision of a Community Orchard be agreed in principle.

(ii) Residents of the Saddington Grange Estate be consulted on it being located on the open space off Kestrel Close.

75/18
Website/Social Media.
Members gave consideration to the way in which the Council’s websites and social media outlets were maintained and supported. A suggestion had been made that the Council should consider procuring some form of assistance in view of the amount of resources that were required to support and promote the various platforms. It was accepted that the various digital platforms were important in raising the profile of the Parish Council and connecting with the local community as well as promoting the Sports Centre. The minimum requirement should be to maintain the websites and the Twitter and Facebook platforms. Members were unsure whether this necessitated procuring additional help or whether it could be managed in-house by the Clerk and Facilities Manager/Sports Development Officer with volunteer help from councillors. It was felt hat members needed more time to reflect on the various issues and that it should be considered further at the next meeting.

Resolved that the matter be considered further at the next meeting.
Cllr. Gilbert left the meeting during the discussion on the above item of business.

It was agreed to suspend Standing Order 79 to enable the meeting to proceed beyond 9.30pm to enable the business on the agenda to be completed.

76/18
Neighbourhood Plan.

The Clerk informed members that Locality had refused any further grant aid due to no housing allocations being made in the Pre-submission Plan as the amount of grant received already exceeded the basic allocation. However, Locality had said that if the David Wilson and Persimmon Homes sites were included as allocated sites, notwithstanding they had already received planning permission, that there was possibility of grant aid being provided. The effect of this would be that in the unlikely event of either or both sites not being developed they would remain allocated sites in the Neighbourhood Plan. An amendment to the Plan would be required to effect the change. From the feedback that had been obtained from both parish councillors and Steering Committee members there was a consensus that, as a matter of principle, the wording should not be changed and Locality had been informed accordingly. 

Cllr. C McKemey pointed out that he had not responded to the Clerk’s email as he was expecting to have the opportunity to comment at the Council Meeting as the final decision rested with the Parish Council. In view of the concern expressed by Cllr. McKemey it was agreed the matter should be considered at the next meeting.

Resolved that issue with the Locality funding be considered further at the next meeting.    
77/18
Agreement with Playing Field Charity for the Maintenance of Charity Land.

The Clerk submitted for approval an Agreement with the Playing Field Charity for the maintenance of Charity land situated at Leicester Road, copies of which had been previously circulated to members. 
Resolved that the Agreement as submitted be approved for the period 1st April 2018 to 31st March 2019.
78/18
Date of Next Meeting.
                Monday 13th August 2018 at 7.00 pm.
The Meeting closed at 9.40pm.

Signed………………………………….Date……………….
Chairman
Fleckney Parish Council





Minutes of the Council Meeting of the Fleckney Parish Council held in the Sports Centre on 9th July 2018.
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District Cllr. C Wood.





Members of the Public: None.
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